TOWN OF DAYTON

Council Meeting Minutes

February 7’th, 2022
The meeting of the Dayton Town Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Members present:  Mayor Anderson, Councilor Wagner, Reed, Bernard and Hanson 
Members absent:  None
Also present: Robin Ruff, Roger Ruff, Rich Kwallek, Guy Mitchell, Jesse Ludikhuize, Rick Bilodeau, Pete Clark, Craig Reichert, Andy Van Horn, Allen Thompson, Sheena Bernard, Brian Paxiao and Keith Reichert
The agenda for the meeting was approved on motion by Councilor Bernard and seconded by Councilor Wagner with addition of agenda item 1A. Peter Clark with TRVJPB and 1B. Rick Bilodeau with Fire Department. All in Favor. Motion Passed. 
The minutes of the January 19’th, 2022 meeting were approved on motion by Councilor Hanson and seconded by Councilor Bernard. Motion passed. 
Approve Warrants:
On motion by Councilor Bernard and seconded by Councilor Wagner, the warrants were approved. A copy of these bills is attached and made a part of these minutes by this reference.

Announcements and Correspondence:
Mayor Anderson acknowledged the letters from First Federal and First Interstate Bank as depositories of Public Funds. Councilor Reed announced that he would be meeting with Dave Engels with Engineering Associates February 9’th, 2022to discuss updates on E. coli and DEQ requirements for the Wastewater Treatment plant. 
Old Business: 
None
1. Jesse Ludikhuize, Emergency Management Coordinator for Sheridan introduced himself and stated that he would help with Grants for enhancement of the Safety and Security for the Town of Dayton. 
1A.

Peter Clark with the TRVJPB asked the Council to consider contributing an extra 

$ 25 000.00 for the natural gas project this budget cycle. The project has been struggling due to Covid and the Cost doubled due to this. Clark reminded the Council that this would be an economical development tool for Dayton and Ranchester. The Council will discuss this matter at the Mid-Year Budget Work-study on February 10’th, 2022, and vote on it at the February 16’th, 2022 meeting.  
1B.
Rick Bilodeau, Fire Chief for Dayton Fire & Rescue, gave updates on happenings within the department and wanted to make sure that a work-study would be set up to discuss Policy, Procedures, Ordinances, Resolutions, and the Bi-Laws. The council and mayor thanked the Fire & Rescue Department for their great service and work. 
2. On Motion by Councilor Bernard and Seconded by Councilor Wagner the final approval of the Glenn & Joey Sheeley property rezoning, located 134 W 2’nd Ave, Dayton WY for half of lot 7 from R1 Residential District to B1 Business District were approved. All in favor. Motion passed.
3. On Motion by Councilor Hanson and Seconded by Councilor Wagner, Resolution # 396: Process of Requesting Public Records was approved. All in favor. Motion passed.
4. On Motion by Councilor Bernard and Seconded by Councilor Hanson, Resolution # 397, approving First Interstate Bank as Business Mastercard account provider was approved. All in favor. Motion passed.

2.

5. On Motion by Councilor Reed and Seconded by Councilor Hanson, the contract/agreement with Attorney Benjamin Keller as the Town of Dayton’s new legal representation was approved. All in favor. Motion passed.

6. On Motion by Councilor Hanson and Seconded by Councilor Reed, the tree planting fund in the amount of $1900.00 for the Adopt-a-Park program was approved. All in favor. Motion passed.

On Motion by Councilor Bernard and Seconded by Councilor Hanson, the Adopt-a-Park program was approved. All in favor. Motion passed.

On Motion by Councilor Bernard and Seconded by Councilor Wagner, the application for Tree City USA status for the Dayton Parks Committee was approved. All in favor. Motion passed.

7. The Approval of the updated Zoning Ordinances for the Town of Dayton were tabled, on motion by Councilor Reed and Seconded by Councilor Hanson. A Work-study with the Planning Commission will be scheduled at the February 16’th, 2022 meeting.
Citizen Communique´: 
Laurie Walters-Clark wanted to confirm the procedure after the Zoning Work-study. Councilor Hanson confirmed it will be approved by council after the Work-study; then a Public Hearing and then two more readings and votes. 
Robin Ruff wanted to remind citizens and council about the next Dayton Days meeting, February 22’nd, 2022 at 5pm and encouraged new volunteers to step up. Guy Mitchel also asked for new volunteers to step up, he feels its always the same volunteers and emphasized that Dayton Days greatly benefits the Businesses of our Town. 

Council Request for Future Agenda: 

Councilor Reed would like to discuss Chickens during the Zoning Ordinance Work-study but wanted to get more resident input before discussing adding this to the ordinance Work-study.  
With no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m. on motion by Councilor Hanson and seconded by Councilor Bernard. All in Favor. Motion passed. 
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